Girdwood Public Safety Advisory Committee

October 1, 2018 
 Minutes

7PM Call to order, Ken Waugh, co-chair
Attending are Mike Opalka, Mandy Hawes, Ken Waugh and public safety supervisor Robert Snitzer
Quorum confirmed
Agenda Approved for October 1, 2018 meeting 
Minutes Approved from September 11, 2018 meeting
Announcements/Introductions/Presentation:
Both Mandy Hawes and Ken Waugh will be out of town for the November 6 PSAC meeting. Mike Opalka confirms he will be here, as does Robert Snitzer.  Staff will check with Guy Wade to confirm that meeting will have a quorum.
Public Safety Reports:
WPD Update (WPD Officer Robert Baty reporting for Interim Chief Greg Russell)
Stats provided from 9/1-9/26.  The final days of September include an assault and a DUI, as well as checks of bars etc for the Oktoberfest weekend activities. Working on removing the truck on Alyeska Highway.  

3 temporary officers with the Cops on Call program are staying in Girdwood on their off-time, which provides additional benefit of on-call availability and quicker response.  These retired police officers are providing their assistance to WPD as police officers, training officers, as well as helping to recruit police to serve WPD long term. Mike Opalka states that officer retention will be an issue for WPD (and GFR) as it is a feeder department for APD, AST and other larger departments.  WPD confirms that 1 position with WPD has been filled, the new officer will begin Nov 1.    One full time position is open with recruitment on-going.
GFR Update (Chief Michelle Weston)

stats unavailable as GFR had simultaneous calls today.
GFR attended state fire conference in Soldotna all last week. Training included extrication and rope rescue classes.  Anchorage and Girdwood have been selected to host the conference in 2020, which will bring 200-300 people to the valley the end of Sept/early Oct.  Program will partner with a national fire conference also.

GFR is hosting training classes, both for internal training and to provide training opportunities to others.

GFR has recruited 6 new members, 4 of whom are Girdwood residents.  12 GFR members are testing for AFD this fall.

Progress in Mutual Aid Agreement with Kenai Peninsula Borough, reimbursements will go to GFR.  Arrangement is $15,000 flat rate plus $TBA per call for code green and transports.  GFR will not mobilize for incidents without life safety threat (unoccupied vehicle fires).  GFR will work with KPB and AFD partners to practice a mass casualty response and a hazmat response outside of the service area.

Working on establishing a Mutual Aid Agreement with Whittier.  This winter there is work scheduled in the Anton Anderson tunnel. Whittier will need to transport patients through the tunnel.

Cordova dispatchers will come to Whittier and Girdwood to tour the new dispatch area.  GFR will provide tour of Girdwood.

CERT (Critical Emergency Response Training) programs will be held throughout the upcoming months.  There are seven modules, and will be set up so that community members can take part in one, some, or all of them.  The first two are:
October 22
Disaster Preparedness:  focusing on personal preparedness
October 28
Medical Mayhem: first aid, etc
Goal overall is to have a group of trained residents who can assist the fire dept in a natural disaster/incident  response.
Girdwood Public Safety Advisory Committee is a sub-committee to the Girdwood Board of Supervisors

Agendas and minutes are available on line: http://www.muni.org/gbos
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GBOS Public Safety Supervisor report (Robert Snitzer)
No report

Public Safety Outreach Opportunities/Events:

The following events are slated in upcoming months and are good opportunities for public safety professionals to engage with the community:


Oktoberfest at the Brewery
10/5-7/18

Girdwood Brewing Co


PM
Health Fair


10/6/18

Community Room 


AM 
Coffee with Cops*

10/20/18

Girdwood Picnic Club 


10A-12P
CERT 1



10/22/18

Community Room


PM
Halloween Carnival

10/26/18

Girdwood School 

 
5P-7P
Alyeska Resort Halloween 
10/26 & 27/18

Sitzmark Concert


PM 
Drug takeback day** 

10/27/18

Nationwide.  Ken Waugh for info
daytime
CERT 2



10/28/18

Community Room


PM 

Fire Dept Halloween

10/31/18

Alpina/Alta/Barren roads

PM

Girdwood School Play

11/8 & 9/18

Girdwood School 


evening 
Holiday Bazaar


12/8/18

Girdwood School


12-6
*Coffee with Cops information will be reconfirmed with Girdwood Picnic Club and Greg Russell by Margaret via email.

**Drug Takeback Day is DEA program.  Requires commissioned officer in attendance throughout the time the takeback is occurring and for officer to deliver drugs to Anchorage DEA for disposal.  Kyle will loop back with Greg Russell on this.  

Old Business:

1) DOT Response to Girdwood requests 
Alyeska Highway directional signage:  Mandy will have an answer to forward from DOT at the November meeting.  She will send it to Kyle to be included in that meeting.
Signage/stencils for Alyeska Highway bike path:  No response
2) Girdwood bear committee
Bear Committee is a small grassroots group organizing a proactive bear campaign for 2019.  This includes: helping to get better commercial dumpsters; bear aware education; information regarding tickets/fines for non-compliant handling of trash.  Assembly is considering changes to code also.  Bear Committee is following this and will provide input.
Mandy Hawes asks if Bear Committee rep could attend quarterly and provide update on activities.

3) Discuss Community Emergency Plan workshop in fall. Step one of this is the CERT classes upcoming this fall.  In addition, Michelle is inventorying logistical resources available in the Girdwood Valley.
Longer term goal is to update the Disaster Plan, which is out of date.

4) Review information from APD and WPD for upcoming contract
No new information at this time. APD is working on their proposal for police services.

Whittier is about to hire city manager, and then they will be in a position to review police services contract.  Kyle will request information from Whittier to be presented at the December 2018 meeting, including an estimated rate of increase in cost for those police services.  At that point there will be 12 months remaining in the current contract.

5) Discuss Dogs in Girdwood

This item was brought to PSAC as public comment by Marc Donadieu at the September meeting, based on recent experience with loose dogs attacking his dog.  Since that time, his dog has been attacked twice more, concern is not just for his dog, but also for other public who may encounter unleashed unpredictable dogs.

PSAC discusses that their purview was initially to provide input on administration of Whittier Police Contract, and has spread to include Fire Dept.  However, Anchorage Animal Care and Control is responsible for the Girdwood service area.  WPD sometimes is an intermediary in animal issues, as is GFR in responding to injury, but only until Animal Care and Control is engaged.

Group discusses that this is similar to the bear issue, and similar to that response, education campaign organized on grassroots level may help.  Girdwood School 1st and 6th graders recently had Dog Bite Prevention class, provided by Animal Care and Control.  Perhaps bringing this class to the broader Girdwood population would be helpful.  Other topics could be snare release class, dog behavior class, etc.  Education campaign should clarify who is responsible for animal issues, what the recourse is for having animal complaints, and what the procedure would be for civil (assault) complaints. Kyle Kelley will ask representative from Anchorage Animal Care and Control to come to GBOS meeting to discuss.  Margaret Tyler will ask FVCS if they are able to help organize a program for public to attend, similar to recent class at the school.

One of the recent incidents involves a camper in the park and ride lot.  Kyle and WPD will work on removal of this camper; illegal camping has been an issue throughout the summer, and this particular vehicle has been parked in various locations.

New business
None
Public Comment:


None

Other Business (Roundtable Comments from the Board):

AED has been installed in the atrium of the Community Center.
Adjourn 8:20PM
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